
  
 
 
 

 

 

 
 

 
 

 
March 15, 2023 

 
Chief Scott Heggelke 
Skaneateles Village Police Department 
26 Fennell Street 
Skaneateles, NY 13152 
 
 
Dear Chief Scott Heggelke,  
 
 

The Division of Criminal Justice Services (Division), Office of Public Safety, is 
responsible for the administration of the Mandatory Certification Program on behalf of the Law 
Enforcement Accreditation Council (Council). Covered law enforcement agencies must comply 
with mandatory hiring practices and reporting requirements pursuant to Executive Law (EXC) 
§846-h (1)(d).  

The Division is pleased to confirm that on March 9, 2023, the Council voted to approve 
and grant your agency’s certification in accordance with the Mandatory Certification Program. 
Your agency’s certification is valid through 2025.  

Maintaining compliance to ensure your agency is eligible for recertification with the 
Mandatory Certification Program requires regular effort and should remain a priority. Division 
staff is committed to assisting your agency to ensure your success in maintaining certification. 

Agencies can expect to receive the initial correspondence regarding your recertification 
approximately six months prior to your expiration date. Please do not hesitate to contact me with 
any questions or concerns. I can be reached by phone at (518) 485-1417, or by email at 
gabriele.marruso@dcjs.ny.gov.  

 
                                            

      Sincerely, 

       
      Gabe Marruso 
      Criminal Justice Program Specialist 2  
      Office of Public Safety 

 
   

              
 




